A SUMMARY OF THE PROPOSED TERMS OF DISMISSAL
FOR FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF DUNELLEN FROM
Presbyterian Church (USA)
to
A Covenant Order of Evangelical Presbyterians
 
These terms of dismissal have been negotiated between the session of First Presbyterian Church and the Presbytery Resolution Team, and will ultimately be brought to the full presbytery for ratification on June 26, 2012. They are presented for information only.
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First Presbyterian Church of Dunellen: 
· Shall pay to the Presbytery of Elizabeth the balance of its per capita payments from 2011 ($8,614) and full per capita payment for 2012 ($19,228) for a total per capita payment of $19,228.
· Accepts responsibility for payment of reasonable legal fees paid by the Presbytery to review documents relating to this dismissal. 
· Shall render to the Presbytery of Elizabeth the monies it is holding as a Self-Development of People grant originally awarded to First Presbyterian Church, Elizabeth.  The grant was intended to finance a computer training program, and when FPC Elizabeth did not use it, it transferred the money to FPC Dunellen with the hope that FPC Dunellen’s Hispanic Ministry would take over the project.  Believing that the monies are intended for the Presbytery of Elizabeth, FPC Dunellen shall give these funds to the Presbytery of Elizabeth.  These funds amount to $9,520.90.
· Shall also commit to sharing a time of worship with the Presbytery of Elizabeth shortly after the dismissal process is completed, whereby we shall celebrate the ministry we have shared, and whereby we shall hold up our common love for Jesus Christ.

The Presbytery of Elizabeth shall relinquish all claims on any property held by First Presbyterian Church of Dunellen, including the church building and both manses.

Any member of First Presbyterian Church, Dunellen who wishes to remain as a member of the Presbyterian Church (U.S.A.) shall be under the care of the Presbytery of Elizabeth. 



